Wight

JUN 30 1970

## CALIFORNIA COLLEGE OF ARTS AND CRAFTS Inter-Office Lieno

CALIFORNIA COLLEGE OF ARTS & CRAFTS

June 30, 1970

TO2

Pres. Ford, Mr. Streich

FROM:

W. Lederer

RES

African Design /

The course "African Design" has no place in the current Design Program. It was planned to supplement Basic Studies I, A, B and Basic Studies II when these courses were still part of the Design Department. At the time when the course was started, Mr. Streich had been appointed as chairman of the Basic Studies program and I discussed "African Studies" with him as part of his department. I also informed Mr. Brown that Mr. Streich would be his chairman. I would appreciate it if you would clarify this situation.

6-30-70:

WL:ld Attch Mr. Streich: I'm assuming that African Design will become a part of the Black Studies Dept. Please confirm w/Mr Wright and inform Mr. Lederer. HXF

## CALIFORNIA COLLEGE OF ARTS AND CRAFTS memorandum from the president's office

Date: May 21, 1970	
To: Mr. Wolfgang Lederer, Chmn., Dept. of Design	
Subject: African Design	umbria

While I am aware of the fact that the African Design course was not initiated as a Design Dept. course offering, with the change in the Basic Studies program, there is no place in that department for the specialized course offering. Therefore, because of its title, I have assigned this course to the Design Division. If you wish to change this assignment sometime in the future, you must redefine the content and concept of this course and thereby assign it to a new department. Just saying that you don't wish to have the course included in your department is not saffsfactory since you yourself were involved in employing Mr. Brown.

John W. Lottes

Assistant to the President/Academic Affairs

JWL:md

cc: Mr. Martin Streich President Ford